
Sherwood Transition Update Letter – June 2023 

 

Dear students and families of Sherwood Secondary School,  

The most recent Transition Advisory Committee meeting for Sherwood Secondary School took place on 

Tuesday, May 30, 2023. The committee received an update on the construction progress at the 

permanent (High St) site and recommended the following:  

• Students and staff will start September 2023 on the current temporary (Palmer Rd) site as 

construction continues at the permanent (High St) site.  

• The current target move date is now estimated to be January 2024. Move in will take place over 

the winter break with students and staff returning to the permanent (High St) site when school 

returns in January 2024 

• Families will receive the next project update in early October 

We understand that this news may be disappointing to students, staff, and families, however, this 

project is a priority and work is proceeding as quickly as possible.  

Further information about the transition can be found on the Sherwood Transition page at 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/sherwood/transition/.  

 

We look forward to seeing the continued progress of the Sherwood permanent site and appreciate the 

patience from the Sherwood community as this project continues. Thank you for working with us on this 

project. We wish you a restful summer holiday.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Simon Goodacre 

Superintendent of Student Achievement 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/sherwood/transition/

